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East Coast 
(Community 
of Three 
Rivers – 
Petitcodiac) 

Canadian Muay Thai Open Bronze Medal Standing for EMA East Coast!
	 We’re SO PROUD of how Logan 
presented himself and represented our 
schools. We hope to attend CMTO 2025 
with Logan and perhaps with another 
up-and-coming student or two!

Logan in the Ring (Blue)

Logan: next Fighter Up
Left to Right: Head Coach Fredrick 

Johnson, Student Logan, Kru Harold Mah

Students Logan McMackin and  
Max Alward in training camp

is proud to announce that Logan 
McMackin’s first fight is a wrap, and he 
came home with a Bronze standing from 
the Canadian Muay Thai Open. This is 
Elite Martial Arts East Coast and Elite 
Martial Arts Toronto’s first ever medal 
standing in a tournament of this size 
(248 Athletes competing in a weekend 
long elimination tournament). 
	 His coaches received much praise 
from officials, spectators, and fellow 
athletes stating that they’d never guess 
this was Logan’s first time in the ring. 
Although he didn’t win the championship, 
all three rounds were SO close in points! 
It was a nail biter right to the end! 

Elite Martial Arts East Coast
Located in the Community of Three Rivers

Petitcodiac, NB
Website: emaeastcoast.ca

Email: billie@emaeastcoast.ca

Contact Rick Brown to register:
506-756-2198 

or rcbrown33@gmail.com
Register early. Limited space.
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MONTHLY BULLETIN
• Local News & Views Monthly Bulletin is published once a month by the 

Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame Inc.
• The purpose of the Local News & Views is to inform the general public what is 

happening at the Hall of Fame, as well as what is coming up within each community.
• It is also a venue for business to advertise their products and services each month.

• It is intended to assist all the local service clubs in their 
endeavor to support their communities.

• Local News & Views will tell the stories of local people as they go about 
their day to day activities making a positive difference in their communities.

The office is in the Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame located at :
5 Hooper Lane, Petitcodiac, NB E4Z 0B4

Phone: 756-2110, Fax 756-2094
Email: maritimemotorsports@gmail.com

LOCAL NEWS & VIEWS

Editor --------------------- Winona McLean
Layout/Ad Design-------------- JoAnn Ball
Sales/Ad Design ------- Angela Nicholson

From the Editor

Published Monthly 
Next Issue

November 1, 2024
Editorial & Advertising 

deadline is
October 18, 2024

Free Estimates•	
Local, Long Distance and •	

International Moving
Residential & Commercial Services•	
Warehouse & Logistics Specialists•	
Cross Docking•	
Storage and Records Management•	
Security System•	

Locally owned and operated
moncton@premierevanlines.com

www.premierevanlines.com
68 Desbrisay Ave.

Moncton, NB

506.857.0050
toll free: 1.800.565.5516

FREE ESTIMATES

- Full Paint & Spot Repair
- Paint Match Specialist
- Frame Straighteners on Site
- Repair water, paint damage and all 
 collision repairs on recreational vehicles
- Major insurance company repair facility

Phone:372-9599
97 Sanitorium Rd., River Glade, NB 

SUPPORT your Local 
Businesses 

& 
Rural Communities

- Shop Local -

Check out our Business 
Directory on page 16

	 What a warm month of September, several heat 
records were broken here in New Brunswick. Most of the 
leaves are still on the trees. This was not a good thing for 
the moose hunters. congratulations to all the lucky hunters that bagged their 
moose. To all the unlucky hunters, maybe next year.
	 The 2024 Elgin Mountain Bike Race is Saturday, October 5th, 
registration closes at Midnight October 4th. All races come with a free sit-
down meal, beginning at 3:00. The community may purchase meals, adults 
$20 and $10 up to age 12. The Elgin Eco Association continues to define its 
purposes of promoting economic and environmental sustainability through 
educational projects, events and fundraisers.
	 The Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame held their 7th annual Golf 
Tournament on September 22nd, at the Petitcodiac Golf Club. 20 teams were 
registered.
	 There are still race tracks having shows. September finally had some 
good weather for racing.
	 The Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame and Museum are celebrating 
its 15th anniversary on October 16th, while the organization celebrates 20 
years. They wish to thank the many people who have supported them through-
out this period of time.
	 Have a Thankful and Happy Thanksgiving!
	 Have a safe and Happy Halloween to everyone!
From your editor,
	 Winona McLean
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The Community of Three Rivers
Recyclable Bottle 

Drop Off Pilot Project
Location: 7 Wheaton Rd, 

Petitcodiac, NB

A new location has been set up to 
donate refundables. This will be on 
a trial basis to see how it goes. If 
people respect the drop off location 
and follow rules posted on bins, we 

will be able to continue.

Dave Watson has generously 
offered to manage this pilot project 
and would welcome additional 
volunteers! Recyclables will be 
collected and taken to a redemption 
centre for refund. Monies collected 
will be donated to a non-profit 
organization, group, or project.

COMMUNITY OF THREE RIVERS RESIDENTS LIVING IN WARDS 1 & 3
FERO WASTE & RECYCLING INC. Telephone: (506) 855-3376

Communities Date

Elgin, Little River, Parkindale, & Prosser Brook Oct 31

Forest Glen, Petitcodiac East, Pollett River, River Glade, Salisbury 
West, & The Glades Oct 18

Anagance (Westmorland County), Fawcett Hill, Glenvale 
(Westmorland), Hillgrove, Intervale, Kinnear Settlement, & 
Petitcodiac West

Oct 18

Dobson Corner, Harewood (Westmorland), Killam Mills, Lewis 
Mountain, Second North River, Steeves Settlement, & Wheaton 
Settlement

Oct 17

What WILL BE collected?
A maximum of three large •	

items per special collection 
(freezer, refrigerator, 
dishwasher, stove, wall oven, 
microwave oven, humidifier, 
heat pump, water pump, water 
heater, television; furniture or 
other large typical household 
appliance or equipment 
acceptable to the landfill site 
or transfer station).

Branches and bundles should •	
be tied and no more than four 
feet long.

up to four tires without rims.•	

What WILL NOT be collected?
No construction, renovation, or demolition •	

waste. Ashes, rocks, sand, or gravel; manure.
Motorized vehicles i.e., lawn mower; snow •	

mobiles, all - terrain vehicles, snow blowers 
or any part of these vehicles.

Biomedical, radioactive, chemical, & •	
petroleum waste. 

Explosives and ammunitions.•	
Herbicides and pesticides.•	
Paints and solvents.•	
Oil and fuel tanks; used oil filters.•	
Fish waste; meat products, and animal •	

carcasses. 
Any garbage that is not properly tied or •	

packaged as noted
All garbage must be placed roadside by 4:00 A.M.

No loose garbage, no black bags, no garbage in half-ton truck boxes or trailers.
Storm Dates: In the event of a storm, please, listen to the radio, check our 

Facebook account, or refer to the Eco360 app for instructions.

Community of Three River Municipal Office

Village of 

Petitcodiac

inside village 

limits only

October 4, 
2024

Fall Clean Up
(Curbside)

There will be several vehicles 
performing the task. FERO will pick 
up appliances, upholstered furniture 
including mattresses and box springs, 
wood and metal furniture, carpeting, 
storm windows.
Construction and renovation 
materials can be left for the pickup 
only if they are boxed or bagged in 
small enough amounts to be hand 
lifted onto the truck. These items 
should not contain nails or other 
sharp objects that could pose an 
unseen hazard to the attendant. 
FERO will do their best to complete 
the task in the one day. If disposing 
of car tires please put out no more 
than four tires. For additional
information, please call 855-3376

Regular Hours:

Monday – Friday 8:30am – 4:30pm

Join us on Facebook to stay informed about local events, 
news, updates and enjoy photos and stories from around the 
Community of Three Rivers.

Be part of our vibrant community.
If you have information you would like to share on the
Community of Three Rivers Facebook page, please send a
message or email office@threerivers.ca  Also visit our website 
at https://www.threeriversnb.ca

You can give your glass a second life and 
help keep it out of the landfill by bringing 
it to be recycled. If you have clean glass, 
separate it into clear and coloured. We have 
one bin for clear and one bin for coloured, 
(no covers, mirrors, ceramic, windshields, 
pyrex, or tempered glass).

We also have a cardboard recycling container 
next to the glass recycling bins; and a place 
to put your branches and wood ashes, just 
past the Public Works Facility on the left.

Thank you for helping to recycle!

Glass Recycling Bins 
The Community of Three Rivers

7 Wheaton Road, Petitcodiac

Stay Connected with the Community of Three Rivers Facebook Page!



OCTOBER 2024                        Local News & Views                        Page 5.

Local News & Views

Petitcodiac Pickleball - On October 3rd 
Petitcodiac Pickleball starts again at 
the Petitcodiac Regional School on 
Thursday evenings from 7:30 to 10 
pm. Equipment is provided, and all 
caliber levels of play are encouraged 
to participate.

Men's Pick Up Basketball - at Petitcodiac 
Regional School starting Monday 
October 7th from 9:00 to 11pm. The 
Gym will be available for pick up game 
for those age 16+. Cost is $50 for the 
season (fall to spring 2025) or $5 Drop 
in.

One Step Closer - Outdoor Walking 
Group - On October 8th join us for One 
Step Closer. The goal of this group is 
to move our bodies in a positive way, 
walk or run. This program is being 
offered free of charge. The group 
will meet Tuesday evenings at the 
Petitcodiac Arena at 6:30 pm. (Please 
see attached poster).

Yoga for Everyone - with Heather Mann 
is returning for another Fall 8 week 
session. The 10 week program will 

Petitcodiac History Walk
October 5th

DECEMBER 6TH  2024

SANTA CLAUS
FESTIVAL OF

LIGHTS PARADE 

Sunday October 27th 
1:00-2:30 PM

Petitcodiac Arena
Door Prizes and Treats Bags

Dorr 

The Community of Three Rivers & Mallard Transportation Present

Ghoul & Goblin Halloween Skate

run from September 19 to November 
21st at St. James United Church 
from 7 to 8:30 pm. Classes are $65 
or $8 drop in. For more information 
please contact Heather by calling  
506-756-3385 or emailing  
trevore.heather.mann@gmail.com. 

Special Events
2nd Annual Halloween Ghoul and 

Goblin Skate – Sunday, October 27th 
from 1-2:30 at the Petitcodiac Arena. 
Come prepared in your Halloween 
Costume to skate around with your 
local ghouls and goblins, enter your 
name for raffle gift cards to local 
businesses and take home a treat bag. 

2024 Santa Claus Festival of Lights 
Parade will take place on Friday 
December 6th, 2024. Registration 
for the parade is available by 
contacting Natalie by calling 
506-756-0289 or by email to  
threeriversnb.rec@gmail.com. More 
information to be shared on the 
Community of Three Rivers Recreation 
Facebook Page.

New & Returning Programming

Parks and Trails in the Community of Three Rivers
Maple Street Park (42 Maple Street, Petitcodiac):•	

Accessible pathway•	
Orchard and picnic area •	
Hiking Trails •	
9-hole disc golf course•	
Community Garden•	
Holmes Brook Observation deck, and a Natural play park.•	

Waterfowl Trail: (past the Baptist Cemetery on Renfrew Street, Petitcodiac)•	
Picnic area and a play area.•	
Walking trail•	

E.E.A Park (1866 NB 895, Elgin):•	
Playground•	
Pump Track •	
Mountain Bike Trails•	

Mapleton Acadia Forest Trail: (4481 NB 895, Elgin)•	
A 3 km Nature Preserve Trail.•	

Veterans Memorial Park: (41 Main Street, Petitcodiac)•	
Features a Picnic Area•	
Farmers Market: Thursdays from 4pm to 8pm June - Oct•	

visit www.threeriversnb.ca and www.eeanb.com for more info
Enjoy exploring these beautiful outdoor spaces!

9-HOLE DISC GOLF COURSE
 Maple Street Park, 42 Maple St., Petitcodiac

A huge thank you to Old Fashion Meat Market on 
Mountain Road for their incredible generosity! 
They donated all the meat and buns for our BBQ, 
making it a huge success. We're truly blown away 

by their support of our club.The Petty Trail Blazers ATV 

Club would like to thank 

all who came out for our 

September Poker Run. We 

raised over $7,000 to help 

maintain the ATV trails in 

our area for your use.

Please visit them at 1855 Mountain Road in Moncton!

Come out to see over 18 locations of  
historical importance to Petitcodiac!

Lost history will be revealed. Discover or rediscover 
our community's unique history! Learn lots of  

“Did you know” facts about Petitcodiac!

 All will be revealed: 
Saturday, October 5th at 1:00pm

This year's History Walk will start at the Great Canadian 
Dollar Store on Main Street, please wear comfortable 

shoes. Join us for an afternoon of information.
Rain date will be Sunday, October 6th. 
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KEVIN A. MURRAY
Logging & Construction -  Petitcodiac NB

Excavating, Bulldozing, backhoe, loader, float trucking•	

Gravel, Sandstone, Topsoil, Fill, Crushed Rock, Land Clearing, •	

Wood Processing, Softwood & Hardwood, •	

Septic Systems, •	

Snow Removal, Sand and Salt•	

540 Route 905 - Forest Glen, NB E4Z 6C8

Ph: Cell 866-3960 or 866-4572

ELGIN NEWS!The Community of 
Three Rivers

Where did the summer go? The leaves are starting to turn. It is Bike race time!
	 Thanks to our trail committee 
for getting the trails ready for the race. 
With the addition of two new groom 
trails.
	 Thank you to the Park 
Committee Nixon, Erin and Bevin for 
doing a great job at planning activities 
at the Park this summer.
	 We are in need of a secretary. 
Once a month you would be asked to 
take the minutes for the meeting. It is 
a great way to volunteer your time and 
give back to our community.
	 For those new to the Elgin area. 
We are a small group of community 
minded people, who work together 
to offer outdoor activities. We have 
mountain bike trails and walking trails. 

We maintain the park and organise 
activities for our families. We are always 
looking for volunteers to help, and are 
not asking for a long term commitment. 
Just an hour here and there to help with 
our association.
	 Our next meeting will be held 
at the Elgin Women's Institute Hall (32 
Gowland Mountain Rd, Elgin), October 3 
at 7:00
	 Agenda items will include the 
final plans for our mountain bike race. 
Volunteers are needed, and you don't 
need to have knowlege of mountain 
biking to help out! Contact Luke at 
elgineconb@gmail.com to see what 
roles are available to hep with.

See the next page for more info.

Elgin Women's Institute
Healthy Living

	 The following is taken from the 
Health Canada website. Please take a 
moment to read and reflect on your own 
situation.
	 "Canadians are enjoying longer 
life spans and better health than ever 
before. The proportion of seniors in 
the Canadian population is expected 
to double by 2025. Health Canada is 
proactively conducting research and 
planning to better understand the 
needs of Canadian seniors and to ensure 
that programs and services respond to 
Canada's demographic aging.
Healthy living means making positive 
choices that enhance your personal 
physical, mental, and spiritual health. 

You make these choices when you:
•follow Canada’s food guide’s healthy 
eating recommendations to make healthy 
food choices and build healthy eating 
habits;
•build a circle of social contacts to create 

a supportive environment of people who 
care for you and respect you
•stay physically active to keep  your 
body strong, reduce stress, and improve 
your energy.
•choose not to smoke; and
•put an end to other negative lifestyle 
practices."
	 Mark your calendar for October 
2nd at the Elgin Women’s Institute 
Hall.  From 10:00am – 1:30 pm you 
can enjoy a free program of fun, 
information, comedy, and a healthy 
lunch.  Presenting: Nursing Homes 
Without Walls...coping with stress...
personal safety and security while 
shopping...and much more. Call Bonny at  
506-756-8353 for more details.
	 Keeping yourself informed about 
positive health practices within your 
environment is an important way to 
improve your overall health and sense of 
well-being.

2024 Flu Campaign
Salisbury Legion - Oct. 28th - 9:00 am – 3:00 pm

                             Oct. 29th - 11:00 am – 7:00 pm
Petitcodiac Legion - Oct. 30th - 11:00am – 7:00 pm
                             Oct. 31st - 9:00 am – 3:00 pm
Elgin Senior Centre - Nov.1st - 9:00am- 11:30 am

Havelock Memorial Hall - Nov.1st - 1:00 pm-4:00 pm

*No Appointment Necessary*
For More Information 

call 506-756-3400

------------------------------------

Campagne 2024 contre la Grippe
Légion de Salisbury - le 28 Octobre de -  09:00à 3:00
                               le 29 Octobre de - 11:00à 7:00

Légion de Petitcodiac - le 30 Octobre de 11:00 à 7:00
                                    le 31 Octobre de 09 :00 à 3:00

Elgin centre pour personnes âgées – le 01 Novembre de - 9:00 à 11:30
Pavillon commémoratif Havelock – le 01 Novembre de - 1:00 à 4:00

*Rendez-vous non nécessaire*
Pour obtenir de plus amples renseignements, veuillez 

composer le 506-756-3400

News from the Elgin Seniors Club
A new class of 
C o n n e c t i v i t y 
Training for 
Seniors began on 
September 18. 
The classes are 
1 day per week 
from 2pm to 

last) eggs, ham, hashbrowns, toast with 
jam, orange juice, plus tea and coffee. 
The cost is $12. Hope to see you there.
	 The Annual Jamboree at the 
Elgin Community Center (at the fire 
hall on the corner) on October 26 
from 7 to 10 pm. We have a variety of 
entertainers plus the canteen will be 
open to serve hotdogs, pop, water, tea, 
coffee and donuts. Entrance fee is only 
$5.00. There will be door prizes, too!
	 Announcing the flu clinic at 
the Elgin Seniors Center on November 
1 from 9 to 11:30 am. Horizon Health 
will be there for you.
	 Finally, the Annual Bake and 
Craft Sale is on November 9 from 9am 
to 3pm. Contact June at 506-756-8443 
or junecrandall1205@gmail.com if you 
have crafts and baking to sell.

ALL OF THE ABOVE EVENTS ARE AT 
THE ELGIN SENIORS CENTER

1866 ROUTE 895, ELGIN.
	 If you wish to join the Elgin 
Seniors Club, our meetings are every 
3rd Monday of the month. We meet 
shortly before noon to prepare a noon 
meal which we share and include lots of 
laughter and conversation. Our meeting 
begins shortly after lunch. The Seniors 
Club is open to individuals over age 50! 
The Seniors Center, where we hold our 
meetings, is at 1866 Route 895. 

4pm. No date has been set to begin the 
Connectivity Center. Stay tuned for more 
information on that.As a reminder…. 
classes are free thanks to the New 
Horizon’s for Seniors Program grant.
As it becomes more and more difficult 
to conduct business such as banking, 
license renewals, tax inquiries, and 
obtaining benefits information, to name 
a few, it becomes increasingly necessary 
to be online savvy. 

REMINDERS: 
	 The Adult Health Screening 
Clinics are coming back to Elgin. 
The first of three clinics will be on 
October 2 from 1 to 4pm. This is very 
exciting because Horizon Health is very 
much understanding the needs of the 
community. Make sure you mark your 
calendars for October 2, November 
6 and December 4. Call me at  
506-756-8443 if you have any questions. 
	 Swing by for breakfast on bike 
race day – October 5 from 8 to 10:30 am. 
We will be serving (as long as supplies 
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Petitcodiac 
Kiwanis News

Havelock Women’s Institute meets on the second Monday 
of each month at 7:00 PM in our WI hall at 1961 Rte 
885 Havelock (across from The Ridge) If you have been 
wanting to meet new friends, consider joining us to see 

what we do.

Havelock Women's Institute

Registration is open at elgineconb@gmail.com

Maritime Mini Split Installations

Sales / Service / Installation
Mike Weagle 

Owner / Installer

NB/NS/PEI
Moncton, NB

Phone:
506-875-3801

Mini Split Heat Pumps
Heating / Cooling

Dehumidifier / Air Purifier

	 On August 17, together with the 
Petitcodiac Legion, we held our annual 
cold plate takeout dinner. Thank you 
to our loyal supporters for purchasing 
almost 200 dinners! The dinner included 
ham, potato salad, turkey salad, 
cucumbers, pickles, roll and dessert. 
Thank you to Maple Leaf Foods for 
donating the hams.
	 On September 7 and 8, our 
arena canteen was up and running for 
the Flyball Dogs along with the Wrestling 
event on September 13.
	 As this edition goes to print, you 
will find us at a couple of places.
	 On September 21, Kiwanis will 
have 2 teams entered in the Friends 
of the Jordan Golf Tournament. This 
fundraiser helps purchase items for 
entertainment, furniture, etc. for the 
residents of the Jordan Lifecare Centre, 
in The Glades. Thank you to Avon Valley 
Floral and Graymont NB Inc. for donating 
prizes to the tournament.
	 On September 28, our outdoor 
canteen was open at the Fall Fair, 
serving up poutines, burgers, onion 
rings, fries and more.

Upcoming for the Kiwanis:
	 Fall is in the air and so is Trivia 

Night on November 1st. Taking place at 
the Petitcodiac Legion, doors open at 
7:00pm, game starts at 7:30pm. This 
fun evening of testing your knowledge 
includes door prizes, pizza and cash 
prizes, with first place taking home 
$1200. Space is limited so register your 
team now by contacting Rick Brown at 
506-756-2198 or rcbrown33@gmail.com. 
It’s 6 person/max per team. (See poster 
on the front page of this issue)
	 Our Fall pancake breakfast is 
scheduled for November 9, from 7-10AM, 
taking place at the Petitcodiac Legion. 
Breakfast includes pancakes, sausages, 
eggs, toast & coffee, tea or juice. Hope 
to see you there.
	 Watch for upcoming 
announcements on our Facebook 
page (Kiwanis Club of Petitcodiac, 
NB, Canada) for our arena canteen 
openings. Hockey season is just around 
the corner!
	 Our bi-weekly meetings have 
started. If you’re interested in learning 
more about Kiwanis, call Len at  
506-434-2233.

Happy Thanksgiving.
 Happy Halloween. 

Have a great October.Our OCTOBER meeting will be held on October 7th.

Oct 16th-5:00-8:00 PM Adult Health Screening Clinic
No appointment necessary. Optional Screening Services Offered by UNB 

Nursing/Horizon Health Network

November 5th from 10:00 am-2:00 pm-WI 
Aging and Mentoring Session-Lunch & Learn 

Learn about Aging resources in NB, about programs and systems in place for 
seniors. It will include everything from forms for parking permits, to learning 

about programs to help update homes for aging and staying at home. 
Registration is Limited. Please pre-register by calling Helen Clarke 534-2932 

or Krista Woodman 756-0821

Mark your calendars Fall Rummage Sale Oct 21-Oct 25 11-7 and Oct 26 
9-12

Our WI hall is also a great space to rent for showers, parties, meetings,etc. 
(Limit of 60 people).

For rental, please contact Krista Woodman @756-0821 or through Messenger 
(Krista Thorne Woodman) or email womensinstitutehavelock@gmail.com 

Follow us on Facebook-Havelock Women’s Institute

See front page for more information!

Thanksgiving 
Monday 

October 14, 
2024
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MONDAYS - F. P. MacLaren Air Cadets, # 639 , is at 6 p.m. Young people from age 
12 to 18 are welcome to join. For information on Cadets, please contact: C/O 
David Budd 506.872.1397 

MONDAY, OCTOBER 14 - Is A Holiday And The Legion Will Be Closed. 
THURSDAY, OCTOBER 3 - GENERAL MEETING 7 p.m. PLEASE NOTE: Our Annual 

election of officers will be held on THURSDAY, DECEMBER 5, 2024

WEDNESDAY, NOON DINNERS - $15 
 	 OCTOBER 2 - MEATLOAF 
 	 OCTOBER 9 - PORK ROAST AND DRESSING, 
	 OCTOBER 16 - HAM, 
	 OCTOBER 23 -CHICKEN LEG AND THIGH 
	 OCTOBER 30 – COD FISH. 

You can eat in or take out with delivery within the Village limits. 
Remember if there is no school, there will be no dinner

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 5 - "BROKEN ROAD" - Come join us for an old time Barn 
Dance - Country hits of the 70's, 80's, and 90's - 7 pm. To 9 pm Petitcodiac Legion 
Tickets available at the Legion bar $10 At the door $15 Come and join us for an 
evening of music and fun 

MONDAY, OCTOBER 7 - SENIORS 2 P.M. Dinner at 4 p.m.
MONDAY, OCTOBER 7, 21ST, AND 28TH - POOL LEAGUE - 6:30 P.M. $5 PER 

NIGHT BLIND DRAW FOR PARTNERS ROUND ROBIN FORMAT. 
MONDAY , OCTOBER 7, 21ST, AND 28TH - CRIB LEAGUE 7 PM 
WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 2 AND OCTOBER 16 - BINGO - RCL #41 AND WCAF 

Doors open at 6 p.m. Game starts at 7 p.m. Entry fees - 9 face entry - $15 
6 face entry - $13. Additional games and sheets vary by game type. Canteen 
available Looking for volunteers - contact Jamie Underhill - 506.875.4533 or Kim 
Chambers - 506.756.0245 

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 4,11TH,18TH, AND 25TH - CHASE THE ACE - Tickets are $5 
each. Tickets sold on Friday night from 6:30 to 8 pm. Tickets are also available 
during the week at the Legion bar during operating hours, Needs Convenience 
Store and Jean Coutu Drug Store. You do not have to be present to win. If your 
ticket is drawn and you are not present, you will be called. Ticket draw is at 
8:15 p.m. SHARP . There is also a 50/50 draw. Come and meet your friends and 
enjoy live music

ATTENTION: HERE IS SOME NEW INFORMATION ABOUT CHASE THE ACE: You can now 
purchase tickets on line - e-transfer your money to rcl41.chasetheace@gmail.
com before 1 p.m. the day of the draw. You must include in the comments of the 
e-transfer your name, phone number, and/or e-mail address to get a copy of the 
ticket. You must be in the province of NB when the ticket is purchased.

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 4,11TH, 8TH, AND 25TH -FUN DARTS - 7 p.m. $2 per 
night

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 19 - OUR 31ST ANNUAL LADIES DIAMOND RING DINNER 
Happy Hour from 5 - 6 p.m. Turkey dinner at 6 p..m.

PLEASE NOTE: MORE INFORMATION ON OUR 31ST ANNUAL LADIES DIAMOND RING 
DINNER "WAITING LIST":

This year we will be CALLING the people on our "WAITING LIST" after MONDAY, 
SEPTEMBER 30. These people will be eligible for 'DRAW ONLY' tickets so that 
the ladies who would like to be in on the DRAW ONLY can have a chance at the 
prizes. These tickets will be $50 , a different colour from the dinner tickets and 
will give you a DRAW ONLY opportunity. We will CALL you within a few days after 
the draw to come and pick up your prize and YES, YOU ARE ELIGIBLE FOR ALL 
THE PRIZES INCLUDING THE DIAMOND RING!!

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 20- MONEY CRIB - REGISTRATION STARTS AT NOON - Games 
start at 1 p,m Registration $10 All money goes back into prizes Switch your 
partner style Canteen available 50/50 

WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 23 - LEGION EXECUTIVE MEETING 7 PM
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 26 - HALLOWEEN DANCE - "BROKEN ROAD" with Marven 

Murray and Cheryl Hopper at the Petitcodiac Legion Time: 8 p.m. To 12 midnight 
Cost: $10

MONDAY OCTOBER 28 - NATASHA COLLIER - FOOT CARE 10 A.M. TELEPHONE 
NUMBER 506.866.5024

WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 30 AND THURSDAY OCTOBER 31 - There will be 
a FLU CLINIC on Wednesday, October 30 from 11 am to 7 pm. AND Thursday, 
October 31 from 9 a..m. To 3 pm. at the Petitcodiac Legion. 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION
We have 2 shower chairs at the Legion that you can BORROW if needed. Please 

contact Charlene at 506.756.0308 to make arrangements.
Attention: If any Legion member knows of another member who is ill or in the 

hospital, please call the legion at 506.756.3383 and leave a message.
Please check out our FACEBOOK page, Royal Canadian Legion Branch # 41, 

Petitcodiac, NB and "like" it.
HALL RENTAL: If you wish to rent the hall for a wedding reception, birthday 

celebration or any other function, please call the Legion for more information 
at 506.756.3383

PETITCODIAC WAR MUSEUM - To visit the Museum, you can call 506.756.7461 
or Cathy at 506.756.2068 . Chair lift facility available. PLEASE USE SIDE DOOR- 
THERE IS A SIGN ON THE DOOR. Check our Facebook page, Petitcodiac War 
Museum, for updates and more information. 

Royal Canadian Legion #41 Petitcodiac NB
October 2024 Information

Anagance Seniors Group

NOTICE CHANGE OF DATE:
Saturday, Oct. 5th, Breakfast 7:30 to 10am. Adults - $15 Kids under 10 - $5   

Carol Killam won the free breakfast. 

2nd Monday of each month (October 14th) - Executive meeting at 7pm.  

General meeting at 8pm

Wednesday mornings - The kids play group from the Kings County Family 
Resource Center

YARD SALE - Saturday Oct. 19th  8am to 2pm
If anyone has anything they would like to donate and have pickup call by Oct. 

14th either Donald Maillet at 506-875-2912 or Tony Wood at 506-750-1965

Membership - The 2024 memberships are now available. If you would like to 
renew your membership or become a new member, now is the time and by 
doing so the legion can continue to provide support to Veterans and their 
families. Remember the fallen and support our communities.  If you would 
like to renew or join, please renew online at legion.ca/member , by mailing 
payment to the Havelock Legion or call Mary at 506-534-2410

If you would like to rent the legion for an event call Mary at 506-534-2410 
There is no cost for benefits.

Havelock RCL #86
4684 Rte. 880 Havelock, N.B. E4Z 5L1

Our Facebook page is:

Havelock NB Royal Canadian Legion Branch 86

Friday, November 15 at 12 noon – SPEAKER: Celia from Beltone Hearing Clinic. 
Beyond the Stigma: Hearing Aids Can Change Your Life.

We wish everyone a blessed Thanksgiving and look forward to seeing you at our
meeting Friday, October 18.

Anagance Seniors Group meet monthly (except July & August) on the 3rd 
Friday of the month. Time 12 noon to 1:30 pm at 13 Mill Road in Anagance.

	 The seniors’ group monthly meetings are back in 
full swing. We had a great time in September catching 
up on everyone’s summer happenings over our potluck 
lunch and preparing for our Fall Auction the next day. 
An update on our Fall Auction will come in November’s 
article.

Upcoming Meeting Dates:
Friday, October, 18 at 12 noon - Anagance Seniors 

Group Potluck Lunch and Meeting – this will be held at 
the Anagance Public Hall.
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Sudoku

The objective is to fill a 9x9 grid so that each column, each row, and each of the nine 3x3 boxes  
(also called blocks or regions) contain the digits from 1 to 9.

1  

4
4

2

7 5
7
4 5

2
8

1
5 4
1

9
6
3

8

8
3 5

6
9 5

4

3

6

Answers on page 20

Happening This Month At “Salisbury #31” Legion
Tuesday - Legion Line Dancing - 6:30 to 7:30 pm Drop In $5.00  

For Couples Dancing or Private Classes contact Gaetan (506) 864-0893
Friday - Bean Bag/Washer Toss - 7:30 pm - $3.00 a round & Blind Draw
Saturday - Legion Darts - 7:30 pm - $3.00 a round & Blind Draw
Sunday - Salisbury Silver Fox 501 Dart League - starts 7:00 pm and 8:30 pm 

For more info contact Dwayne (506) 871-3179
Continuously: Board Games, Cards, Pool, Shuffle Board, Free WIFI,

 Internet, Great Prices & HDTV with current sports events 

OCTOBER 2024
New Hours Open: Tues 6 pm, Wed &Thurs 5 pm, 

Fri & Sat 3 pm, Sun 6 pm

Located: 16 Mill Road, Anagance, NB 
506-688-2831

	 Looking for the perfect place to 
board your horse? Our Horse Park offers 
it all! Enjoy lush pastures, plenty of 
space, a cozy indoor arena, and a huge 
outdoor arena . Plus, we have we have 
camping on-site with plenty of trails to 
explore. Your horse will love it, and you 
will too!
	 Pricing starts at $300 a month, 
just $10 a day. Contact us at 506-688-
2831 today to schedule a tour!
	 Our final play day is scheduled 
for Saturday, October 12. All can 
participate even if you have not 
attended the past play days. Or come 
out and watch the horses’ complete 
obstacles! Its FREE to come and watch.
	 Bring your own horse and test 
your horsemanship skills completing 
our two obstacle courses in either the 
junior or senior class. To enter: $20 a 
class + $10 admin fee.

Horse Boarding is Now Available
	 There will also be a JACKPOT 
run! Pay $5 at the gate. The winner 
takes the whole jackpot! 
	 BBQ on site! 
	 To register or for more 
information go to our website:  
www.offgridadventure.ca/equineevents

FALL & WINTER CAMPING IS 
AVAILABLE!

	 Looking for a new adventure? 
Like camping without bugs?Then Fall & 
Winter camping is for you!

For $40 we offer:
•A campsite for your tent, trailer or RV
•Free firewood
•Free washroom facilities with a hot 
water on demand shower
•Free access to our outdoor Adventure 
Park & Indoor Rock Climbing and Caving 
Cabin

Oct 25-Friday Night Supper Pork 
Chops, Dressing and Carrot Cake 
with Cream Cheese Icing. To reserve 
call Legion (506) 372-4730 or 

Ada (506) 372-5759Adult $15.00 - Age 
6-12 $7.50 - under 6 Free

Oct 26-Light Lunch Fall Fashion 
Show by La Dee Da Boutique, 
Moncton, 4pm, with Silent Auction, 
Door Prizes - Ticket $30 from Juanita 
(506) 850-9736 or Legion Bar. Tickets 
are limited so purchase early. 

Oct 28- Flu Shots - 9 am to 3 pm
Oct 29- Flu Shots -11 am to 7 pm

“Seeking a cook” for our Legion. If 
you would enjoy preparing and serving 
meals for the fantastic patrons of our 
Legion, we would love to have you on 
our team. Call Susan (506) 866-8363

Memberships stickers for 2025 were to arrive September and can be picked 
up at the Legion anytime or November 11th after Remembrance Day Services.

Rent or Cater
FAMILY GATHERINGS - MEETINGS PARTIES - WEDDINGS

(506) 372-4730 or (506) 372-5759

Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame & Museum
Inductee of the Month

Shane Scott
Competitor/Bikes

Inducted November 18, 2006
Shane started racing bike in 1977 at age twelve. Over the years he has done 
Motocross, Dirt Tracks, Ice Racing, Road Racing and Supermoto.
He has won Championships in them all. He keeps in shape during the 
winter by working-out in the gym, trail biking and snowmobiling. At age 
41, Shane won a Supermoto Middleweight National Title and placed second 
in the National Veterans Class for drivers 35 years and older, in Toronto, 
Ontario.
His passion is speed!

Be sure to drop by the museum this month to see Shane's display.

Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame Draw

Congratulations to the winner of the Cobra fly XL Package set of golf 
clubs plus golf bag which was drawn on Sunday, September 22, 2024  
at our 7th annual golf tournament was won by Sue Folz of Florida.
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People Who Laugh a lot Live Longer

Comedy at Large 
by Laurie Blanchard Salisbury, NB

In a Guinness book of records, dated 2010, the most expensive caviar is one 
called Almas from an Iranian Beluga fish, a rare albino sturgeon that is at least 
60 years old. One kilogram (2.2 pounds) is sold for an astounding $34 500!! So 
if you are planning on bringing a tub of it to the family pot-luck, make sure to 
let the relatives know they better have cash on hand. This isn't a freebie! I'm 
thinking that you may possibly be the only one feasting on it! Case closed.

Also in that book, on June 8th 2006,  the largest pizza delivery was made by 
Papa John's pizza company when 13 500 pizzas were delivered to the NASSCO 
shipyard in San Diego, California. After unloading all of them from that straight 
truck, I would hope that the driver got a rather substantial tip after using, I 
would think, a forklift and hopefully not hand-bombed!

How about this ... The Bawalet Dimasha restaurant in Damascus, Syria has 
6014 seats! Over 1800 staff work there during peak seasons where people 
take eating out very seriously. I can almost imagine a waitress walking with a 
serving tray full of food and thinking...wait a minute, where was that table???

I have serious fears about speed bumps, 
however, I'm slowly getting over them

Carla Ayles*, CLU®, CHS™, B.A.
Financial Planner, Sun Life
Carla Ayles Financial Solutions Inc
Cell: (506) 863-8528
carla.ayles@sunlife.com

*Advisors and their corporations conduct insurance business through Sun Life Financial 
Distributors (Canada) Inc. Mutual fund business is done with your advisor through Sun Life 
Financial Investment Services (Canada) Inc.
Sun Life Assurance Company of Canada is the insurer and is a member of the Sun Life group of companies.
© Sun Life Assurance Company of Canada, 2023. 

Advice from someone you trust.

Happy 
Thanksgiving

"Last chance to see Pro Stock Racing
at Petty this year"

Saturday, October 05 @ 2pm

Check our facebook page for more details on all our events

Maritime Pro Stock Tour Heads to Petty  
for the Mr Lube + Tires 150

Adults - $30, 8-15yrs - $10 
7 & under Free

Also
*Sportsman 75, MLOL, Mini Stock, 

Bandolero, Women on Wheels

	 Looking out my kitchen window 
this afternoon, I saw the long slender 
shadows of the pine, birch and maples 
stretching themselves across the back 
forty. If one didn’t consider the time of 
day, it would have seemed as though giants 
stood in the hedgerow. The light of the 
sun can be deceptive to our perception of 
the smaller points of our vision. We can’t 
always believe what we encouter at face 
value.
	 I lay in bed one night with a 
night-light to guide me if I should need to 
get up. Sure enough! I awoke desperate 
to make a “pit-stop” from my dream 
time and as slumber left me I started to 
manouver my broken rib-cage out of bed, 
when a huge shadow on the wall caught 
my eye. The spider was seemingly so large 
his legs were on the wall and the ceiling, 

The True Light
by Gloria Scribner

oh my! Only desperation empowered me 
to sit up, get up, then “look up”. On the 
opposite wall was the “real” spider, as 
tiny as the end of my little finger, but 
its shadow (due to the lighting) made its 
reflection appear “monstrous”.
	 Sometimes our fears are 
magnified, by the light cast on them. 
Reality check – nothing is as frightening 
as we imagine – an old insult was once 
“He’s afraid of his shadow”. Night time 
and darkness bring scary sounds and our 
imaginations sometimes run wild if we’re 
prone to nightmarish meanderings, but my 
advice is just “look up”. The true “light 
of the world” smiles from the deepest 
recesses of ours and casts his light into the 
darkness. I’m not alone in the night nor 
do I turn a deaf ear to His gentle whisper: 
“I’m with you always.” Rest!

	 Happy Fall Season 
from The Pantry. We hope 
you had a lovely summer 
and enjoyed some of what 
our beautiful province has 
to offer! We were grateful 
to see so many new and 
familiar faces in the 
store this summer and at 
The Petitcodiac Farmers 
Market. It’s hard to 
believe this was our third 
summer open! Times flies 
when you're having fun!
	 While a busy time 
of year, it's always great 
to be able to work with 
the local farmers and food 
producers in the area to 
ensure we have access to 
the most fresh and local 
food options! Same goes 
to our dedicated market 
vendors who come out 
each week to supply the 
community! A lot of hard 

work goes in behind the scenes 
and it's so great we have the 
option to "support local".
	 We were sad to say 

goodbye to our summer student Kenzie 
Pond but are grateful for the help we 
received from her and our dedicated 
volunteers. Without them, The Pantry 
wouldn't be possible. As a non-profit 
organization we are always looking for 
help to keep the programs and store going. 
With the upcoming holidays season, we 
are looking for a couple more volunteers 
to train on the cash register, to help in the 
store or in our licensed kitchen. Stop in 
or send us a message to learn more.  Our 
volunteer application can also be found 
on our website: www.pantryfoodhub.com 
	 With summer coming to an end 

veggies & fruit. The program is subsidized 
by The Pantry & our local sponsors to 
offer our unique pricing structure "pick 
your price and pay what you can". The 
hope is to make local and healthy food 
more accessible to everyone! If you are 
an individual or business owner who 
would like to help sponsor this amazing 
program, please let us know. Charitable 
tax receipts will be provided. 
We will be working to bring in some 
new local products over the next couple 
months so be sure to stop in and check 
out what's new! As always be sure to 
leave requests too! 
	 Thank you to everyone who 
shows their support for the work we are 
doing. We couldn't do it without you! 

Hope to see you soon, at The Pantry. 
that means our 
Weekly Vegetable 
Box program is 
ending as well but 
our Monthly Food 
Box Program will 
continue through 
the fall and 
winter months. 
This box includes 
local eggs, meat, 
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Beside Charlie’s General Store
4563 Route 880, Havelock, NB

Meat, Works, BBQ Chicken, Donair, 
Hawaiian, Pepperoni, Veggie, Cheese

Drive - Thru Hours:
Tuesday - Friday: 5:30am - 7pm
Saturday & Sunday: 7am - 7pm

(506) 534-2226

Try the BEST Pizza Around with 
an order of tasty Garlic Fingers

Call ahead to order 

Charlie's General Store
4563 Route 880, Havelock, NB

Store Hours:
Monday - Saturday: 6am-10pm,

Sunday: 8am-10pm
Phone: 506-534-2417

Come see 
us for all 

your hunting 
needs!

October Lights

	 Officials at the Salisbury 
Regional School believe that their 
neighbors really want and need to 
listen to school announcements, period 
ending/starting bells and, oh yes, our 
national anthem at 8:30am. Monday to 
Friday throughout the school year. And 
just so we don't feel like we're missing 
out on weekends, often the period bells 
ring then too.  
	 But the reality is...we don't! If 
these annoying noises were made by 
either a private enterprise or citizen 
they would likely be charged for 
contravening noise bylaws. So why do 
they do it ? Well the school answers 
range from: "Its always been that way" 
to "Well if there's a school emergency 
such as a shooter, we need to be able 
to warn outside people not to come into 
the school." 
	 Some logic. One has nothing to 
do with the other. Daily announcements 
do not train anyone to to hear emergency 
broadcasts. In fact, its more likely that 
the children would miss or ignore a true 
emergency broadcast after years of 
blocking out non essential chatter.
	 The last point is that these noises 

Public Opinion
and announcements are disrespectful 
and unnecessary intrusions into the 
peaceful lives of adjacent neighbours, 
not to to mention a thorn in the side 
of people who work night shifts or who 
have nighttime sleep issues. 
	 And by the way, Salisbury 
Regional is the only school that I've 
ever heard do this. The solution to this 
simply  involves the flip of a switch 
from external to internal.  
	 None of the neighbours I have 
spoken want to hear these noises and 
no doubt many have complained over 
the years. School officials absolutely 
have to know that none of the local 
residents want these noises. And to 
have done nothing about it, is nothing 
but complete arrogance. 
	 The town municipal office 
told me to go talk to the school. They 
weren't interested in helping. Ah ya 
gotta love government.
	 So all I can say is that its high 
time this school finally shows some 
consideration for its neighbors and the 
community and ends these unwanted 
and unnecessary noises now.

-from a concerned citizen

Have you listened for sounds in the twilight 
When dusk settled over the land

And have you been thankful to highlight
The hush from the touch of His hand

When softly the songbirds had nestled
In nests of a sheltering calm

And all of God’s creatures awaited
The far off illusion of dawn

And have you stepped out when the shadows
Lay, silver streaked dreams of twilight
When silence is wrapped in a whisper

And blossoms have closed for the night

Where nothing is stirring the branches
Of trees but the in-coming mists

That wrap around garden and grotto
And silently shroud all of this

Bit of trifling earth-matter, and hushes
The cricket, the mouse and the bird

While cornfields are standing like sentries
And nary a whisper is heard

No traffic, no guns and no mortar
No war interrupting our dreams

But children of night “undercover”
Lie wrapped in an Autumn moonbeam

October nights with Autumn lights
Are everywhere oh, My!

Big full moon and stars all strewn
Across the nighttime sky

Lanterns waving coming homeward
Lamps at evening lit

Jack-o-lanterns on a fence-post
Oh the sight of it

Shooting stars to wish upon
Porch lights when you roam

Someone’s listening for your footfall
Up the steps of home

Poems by Gloria Scribner
Country Sounds of Silence

Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame 
7th Annual Golf Tournament

The Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame held their 7th annual golf tournament on 
Sunday, September 22nd with beautiful weather. We had a record 20 teams this 
year. We would like to thank all of our sponsors and teams that helped make this 
a wonderful day, without them this would not have been possible. Below are the 
pictures of the winners of the day being presented by Angela Nicholson.

Men's closest to pin
Troy Hopper

Ladies closest to pin
Nancy Garland

2nd place - Team Ogilvie
Ryan Ogilvie, Tavden Howatt,
Colin Saunders, Cody Wheaton

1st place - Team Hopper
Sky Hopper, Daxton Hopper, 
Troy Hopper, Derek Coffin

Ladies longest drive
Angela Welch

Men's longest drive
Tavden Howatt

Longest putt
Marc Little

Highest Score- Team 
Mallard Transportation
Janna Ogilvie, Denessa 

Pollock, Laura Sleep
 Katie Taylor

CONNIE
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What matters to me the most is
listening, prioritizing and acting upon
the needs of the people of our riding!

WWW.FACEBOOK.COM/CONNIELARSONLIBERALPARTY

Liberal Candidate

authorized by the official agent for Connie Larson
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Phone: (506) 756-1102
Fax: (506) 756-2243
Cell: (506) 756-0685

gary.lounsbury@semutual.nb.ca
www.semutual.nb.ca

Gary Lounsbury, CIP
 HOME / AUTO/ FARM /COMMERCIAL & TENANT AGENT

233 Old Post Road, Petitcodiac, NB  E4Z 4N4

	 On September 10th, under 
the sun and with the scent of BBQ in 
the air, I launched my campaign for 
the upcoming provincial election as 
a Green Party Candidate. The block-
party style event was a celebration of 
community, with families, children, 
and supporters gathering to share a 
meal and conversation. The energy of 
the day was contagious, with laughter 
from the children’s games and the buzz 
of excitement as we came together to 
talk about the future of Sussex-Three 
Rivers.
	 As I stood up to speak, I was 
filled with gratitude. Seeing so many 
familiar faces and new ones, all here 
because they care about the future 
of our community, was inspiring. It 
reminded me of why I chose to step 
up and run in this election: because I 
believe in the potential of Sussex-Three 
Rivers to be a place where everyone 
thrives.
	 The day wasn’t just about 
launching a campaign; it was about 
connecting with the community, 
listening to concerns, and sharing a 
vision for a better future. One of the 
most memorable moments for me was 
looking out into the crowd and seeing 
smiles, nods, and even a few tears 
(thanks Mom!). What I was saying 
resonated. The reactions encapsulated 
everything I believe about the power 
of community and the importance of 
listening to one another.
	 Throughout my speech, I talked 
about our shared values: sustainability, 
justice, and equity. I spoke about the 
importance of standing up for a Sussex-
Three Rivers where everyone has 
access to quality healthcare, affordable 
housing, and an education that sets our 
children up for success. These aren’t 
just talking points; they are the guiding 
principles behind my campaign.

	 At the heart of this campaign 
is the belief that “a rising tide raises 
all boats.” When we invest in people—
through healthcare, housing, and 
education—we create a stronger, more 
vibrant community. As I shared with 
those at the launch, my priorities 
include:
	 Improving Healthcare: We 
need a healthcare system that meets 
the needs of every resident, not just 
in moments of crisis but through 
preventive care and support for mental 
health.
	 Affordable Housing: Housing 
should be a right, not a privilege. I am 
committed to advocating for policies 
that ensure everyone has access to a 
safe and affordable place to call home.
Education: Our children deserve 
the best start in life. I will fight for 
improved funding for schools, smaller 
class sizes, and better support for 
teachers, ensuring that every child has 
access to the quality education and 
support they need to succeed.
	 These are the issues that 
matter most to our community, and it 
was clear from the conversations I had 
that day that we’re ready for change.
	 I left the launch feeling more 
energized than ever. The event wasn’t 
just a kick-off—it was the beginning 
of a movement for positive change 
in Sussex-Three Rivers. But it’s not a 
movement I can lead alone. I need your 
help.
	 If you believe in a future where 
everyone thrives, I encourage you to 
get involved. Join us in this campaign. 
Together, we can build a Sussex-Three 
Rivers where every person, every 
family, and every community has the 
opportunity to succeed.
	 Follow me on Facebook (Teri 
McMackin Green Candidate for Sussex - 
Three Rivers) for regular updates.

Community Connection and a Vision for a 
Thriving Sussex-Three Rivers

3154 Main Street, Salisbury, NB
Phone: 506-215-0238
Parking & Entrance in the rear  
of the Salisbury Pharmacy Ltd.

Hours
Tuesday to Saturday - 10:00am - 4:00pm

   CLOSED: Sunday and Monday
Check us out on our facebook page

Wishing Everyone a Happy Thanksgiving

Fall and Winter Clothing Arriving Daily

October Special
50% OFF

All YELLOW Tags

Lots of Halloween Costumes
and Accessories
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2024 Fire Prevention Week – October 6 - 12, 2024

When the smoke alarm sounds, get outside and stay outside.
Go to your outside meeting place. Call 9-1-1 from a mobile phone or a trusted neighbor’s phone.

Stay outside until the fire department tells you it is safe to go back inside.

Replace
smoke alarms
10 years from

the date of
manufacture.

Test all smoke alarms
at least once a month
by pushing the test button.
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Make sure smoke alarms
meet the needs of all

family members, including
those with sensory or
physical disabilities.

nfpa.org/education ©NFPA 2024

Make Them Work For You!™Make Them Work For You!™

Installation

How to Choose an Alarm

You could have as little as two minutes to get out safely once the smoke alarm sounds. 
Working smoke alarms give you early warning so you can get outside quickly.

Smoke Alarms: Smoke Alarms: 

Testing and Maintenance

Replacement

When the smoke alarm sounds, get outside and stay outside.
Go to your outside meeting place. Call 9-1-1 from a mobile phone or a trusted neighbor’s phone.

Stay outside until the fire department tells you it is safe to go back inside.
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10 years from

the date of
manufacture.

Test all smoke alarms
at least once a month
by pushing the test button.
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33 Main St., Petitcodiac, NB
Phone: 756-3321

Hours
Monday - Friday: 8:00am - 8:00pm

Saturday - 8:00am - 6:00pm / Sunday - 11:00am - 6:00pm

Get your Dinner supplies 
here at Foodland!

Happy Thanksgiving

What’s Cooking?
In Winona’s 

Kitchen

Store Hours:
Monday - Friday : 9am to 6pm / Saturday: 9am to 4pm

Sunday - 12pm - 4pm / Holidays - closed

Follow us on facebook 

We are so thankful for each 

 of our wonderful clients

Happy Thanksgiving!

Salisbury Pharmacy Ltd.
3154 Main St., Salisbury, NB

Phone: (506) 372-4760

Bridging the gap in rural healthcare

Adult
health screening 
clinic - havelock
havelock WI Hall 1961 Rte 885, Havelock

OPTIONAL SCREENING SERVICES OFFERED
• TEMPERATURE
• BLOOD PRESSURE
• BLOOD SUGAR LEVEL
• HEIGHT & WEIGHT
• HEART RATE
• BLOOD OXYGEN (O2 SAT)
• RESPIRATION RATE
• HEALTH EDUCATION
• COMMUNITY RESOURCES DATES

WED, OCT 16 5-8PM
WED, NOV 20 5-8PM
THURS, DEC 5 5-8PM

BROWNIE SQUARES
Make a base using:

½ cup soft butter•	

½ cup brown sugar•	

1 cup flour•	

¼ teaspoon salt•	

2 Tablespoons cocoa•	

Mix well and pack into a 9x9 inch pan 

and cook 5 minutes at 350 degrees F.

For the top:

Beat 3 eggs•	

1 cup brown sugar•	

2 Tablespoons flour•	

1 teaspoon baking powder•	

1 cup coconut•	

½ cup walnuts•	

Pour over base and bake 25 minutes in 

350 degree oven.

Ice with chocolate icing.
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Country Care 
Special Care Home

67 Steeves Rd, Intervale

Happy Thanksgiving 

The Staff and Residents would 
like to wish everyone a very

Authorized by the official agent for Tammy Scott-Wallace
Autorisé par l’agent officiel de Tammy Scott-Wallace

	 Fall has arrived and already we 
are seeing the leaves begin to change 
to beautiful reds, oranges, and yellows, 
even though summer temperatures have 
continued. For many, Fall is one of the 
most wonderful times of the year! Crisp 
mornings, warm days, and cool evening 
are a welcome change, while we wrap 
up our harvests and prepare our gardens 
for Winter. To date, the Community 
Garden has donated 300 pounds of fresh 
produce to our local seniors’ residences 
and S.P.O.T. and we are not finished yet! 
With no frost and the continued warm,
sunny weather there is an abundant crop 
of tomatoes still ripening on their vines. 
Once they are ready, we will be holding 
a Salsa making event. Of course, only 
the tomatoes know when they will be 
ready, so the date, location, and other 
details will be shared on our Facebook 
page soon.
	 On August 16, the Petitcodiac 
and Area Garden Club hosted a Block 
Party at Burlington Park to celebrate 
our 5 th  Anniversary as a Club. It was 
a beautiful late-summer evening, 
with many from the community came 
out to enjoy the BBQ and Anniversary 
cake. Susan Layton provided wonderful 
music, children of all ages enjoyed 
rock painting, hula-hooping, and the 
goats and bunnies brought by Red Pine 
Nubians Farm.
	 The Honorable Tammy Scott-
Wallace, New Brunswick MLA, Sussex-
Fundy-St. Martins, Minister of Heritage, 
Tourism and Culture was in attendance 
and noted that for a small community 

there is always something happening in 
the Community of Three Rivers! Also in 
attendance was Mayor Peter Saunders, 
who presented the Garden Club charter 
members with a gift celebrating their 
5-years of volunteering with the Club. 
Charter members include Karen Hall-
Middleton (Chair), Robyn Greene 
(Treasurer), Joyce Barbour, Esther 
Hall, and Minnie Estabrooks, who were 
all in attendance. Mayor Saunders 
congratulated the Garden Club on its 
success and expressed the community’s 
appreciation for the efforts of all 
Garden Club’s volunteers, mentioning 
Maple Street Park, Veterans Memorial 
Park, and Burlington Park, as examples 
of where the Club has been involved 
in the creation and/or maintenance of 
three beautiful parks in the Village. To 
everyone who attended and those who 
helped with the Block Party, thank you 
for supporting the Garden Club.
	 Demand of raised garden beds is 
continuing to grow, and the Community 
Garden will be looking to increase the 
number of available beds next year. 
It is wonderful to see people enjoying 
accessible gardening. Over the winter 
months, continue to look for updates on 
our activities, as true gardeners know 
that as soon as one season finishes, it’s 
time to start planning for next season.
Garden Club volunteers will continue to 
meet on Wednesday evenings from 6:30 
– 8:30 pm (weather permitting), until 
the harvest is complete, and the garden 
is tidied up for the winter.
	 Stop by for a chat, to help with 

The above pictures: Petitcodiac and Area Garden Club 5th Anniversary Celebration 
cake. Thanks to the three girls who stepped up and offered to help at the painting table. 
Keeley, Haley and Anna, Reid Rogers with the hula-hoops, plus the others who offered 

to help. Animals from Red Pine Nubians Farm. Music by Susan Layton.

the harvest, water, or cover 
plants when needed. For the 
latest news and upcoming 
events, join our Facebook 
page Petitcodiac and Area 
Garden Club. For more 
information on any of our 
activities or to join our team 
of volunteers, call Cathy 
Drury 756-2068 or Karen Hall-
Middleton 756-8224.
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Business Directory
Support your Local Communities - Shop Local

Petitcodiac

Accident Recovery 

Clear Choice Auto Body
Complete Auto Body Repair
Complete Collision Repair

Roadside AssistanceJames Hamilton
(506) 756-3972
(506) 756-4675

Petitcodiac, N.B.

Auto Body & Towing

Salisbury

Universal Accessories Ltd.
3092 Main St., Salisbury, NB

Phone 372-5398

Hours
Mon-Fri: 8am - 5:30pm / Sat.:8am -12pm

CLIP & SAVE CLIP & SAVE
Auto Supplies

$5.00 OFF with $50 Purchase

Building Supplies

Hours: 
Mon. - Wed: 7:30am - 6pm 

Thurs. - Fri: 7:30 - 7pm / Sat.: 8am - 5pm

55 Horsman St, Salisbury, NB 
Phone: 372-5222

Home Hardware 
Building Centre

Consignment Store

Business Hours
Tues. - Sat. - 10am - 4pm

Closed Sunday and Monday

3154 Main Street
Salisbury, NB

Phone: 506-215-0238
Entrance behind Salisbury Pharmacy
Clothing, Footwear & Jewelry

Salisbury West, NB
Phone: 372-4800 

www.keirsteads.ca
David Keirstead - Funeral Director

Petitcodiac, NB
Phone: 756-3361

Funeral Home

Special Care Home
67 Steeves Rd, Interval

Homelike Atmosphere & 24 Hour Care
Call us and we’ll help you.

(506)866-4480

Country Care
Special Care Home

 188 Old Post Road, Petitcodiac, NB 

Hours
Mon - Fri: 8am - 5:30pm / Sat: 8am - 12pm

Phone - 756-3347

Auto Supplies

Auto Supplies
CLIP & SAVE CLIP & SAVE

$5.00 OFF with $50 Purchase

Gone Welding
Portable Welding of All Metals

Phone: 866-9353

Chimney Sweep

 Call Patrick for a
FREE ESTIMATE! 506-961-4072

Sales, Installation
Service, Inspections

Wood & Pellet Stoves
Chimneys, Liners 

& More

Instructor

Luke Lymburner

Residential - Commercial

Phone: 756-4144
Petitcodiac, NB

lymburnerelectrical@gmail.com

Electrician

Excavation

Septic Systems - Excavating - Dozing
Sandstone - Gravel - Trucking - Topsoil

Snow Removal

356 Springhill Rd - Havelock, NB E4Z 5T3
Excavating

T & D

Dana - 871-3024 Tyler - 756-0108

33 Main St., Petitcodiac, NB
Phone - 756-3321

Hours
Monday- Friday: 8am - 8pm

Sat.-8am - 6pm / Sun.-11am - 6pm

Grocery Store Grocery Store

Monday - Saturday: 7am - 9pm 
Sunday: 10am - 6pm / Holidays: 12 - 6pm 

Hours:

3070 Main St., Salisbury, NB E4J 2L6
Phone: 372-9231

Sandy’s

chris@homeguide.ca
www.HomesGuide.ca

Chris
Constantine
506-866-3291

Real Estate
Doris's Beauty Spot

10 Smith Street, Petitcodiac, NB
Phone: 756-8066

Hours
Wed. - Thurs: 9am - 4pm
Friday: 8:30am - 1:00pm

Doris L. McKay

Hair Salon

Real Estate

Kent Hoar
(506)227-6263

kent@remaxnb.ca

Real Estate

4577 Route 880, Havelock, NB
Phone: 506-534-1197

Restaurant

KATIE TAYLOR
SALES REPRESENTATIVE

506-229-1984

Buying or Selling Contact Me

Phone: 386-1288 or cell: 872-4114

90 Byron Eagles Rd, Monteagle, NB
James The Small Engine Guy and Son

jamesthesmallengineguy@gmail.com

Small Engine Repair

We Repair: ATVs, snowmobiles, 
Chainsaws, Motorcycles, Snowblowers, 

Generators, and much more

Petitcodiac Valley Golf 
&Country Club 

86 Golf Course Rd, Petitcodiac, NB
Call the clubhouse to reserve your tee-time

(506)756-8129
Check our website for any specials

www.petitcodiacvalleygolf.ca

Golf Course

WeldingWETT Technician
Advanced Status 

Chimney Sweep - $120.00
Advanced Status Installer 
Masonary Chimney Repair

FREE Quote
 call Steve at 506-534-2369

Place your business ad here
for only $18.00 + HST 

per month

Real Estate

Renovations
Lyon's Renovations

 Proffessional Renovations
Interior or Exterior

For a FREE quote call or email
Nolan Lyon - 506-850-9221 or

lyonsrenovations@outlook.com

Store Hours

 3154 Main St., Salisbury, NB
Phone: (506) 372-4760

Monday - Friday
9am - 6pm

Open Sundays
12pm - 4pmSaturday

9am - 4pm

Visit us on facebook

Drug Store
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Classified
Let the classifieds help you list apt for rent, sell your items, or announce your special occasions.

Cost: $10, $20 to include a picture and $35 for an obituary with picture.
Please drop off information at 5 Hooper Lane, Petitcodiac (the Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame building) during our business hours. 

For more information please call 506-756-2110

OBITUARIESUPCOMING EVENTS

25 Maple Street,
Petitcodiac NB

506-756-0414

for updates and events: www.pettytrailblazers.ca
or check out our facebook page: Petty Trail Blazers ATV Club #33

Meets the 3rd Tuesday of the month
7pm at the Club House

See page 5 for information on our Poker Run!

NEW WALL PANELLING
M.D.F. BACKED

1/8" x 4' x 8' White $10.00
1/4" x 4' x 8' White $18.00
1/4" x 4' x 8' Maple $18.00

Phone :506-232-2285
Located in Boundary Creek

FOR SALE

Do you have an event, item for sale, birthday 

celebration, job opportunity?

Place an ad here!

UPCOMING EVENTS

"The Middlesex Community Cemetery 
will be holding a Remembrance Service 
Sunday October 20 2024, 2:00pm at 
the Crossroads Pentecostal Church 
Life Center (formerly Middlesex 
Baptist Church). The offering will go 

to cemetery maintenance. 
All are welcome."

Westmorland County 
Agricultural Fair

Annual General Meeting
Monday, October 26th @7pm

Held at Activity Center on Fair 
Grounds - 41 Corey Ave.
Everyone Welcome!

Come support your local fair

	 It is with great sadness the 
family announces the passing of Gary 
Francis McLaughlin, who passed away in 
the early morning hours of August 3rd, 
2024 surrounded by his family at the 
Moncton City Hospital. Born in Sussex, 
New Brunswick, he is the son of the late 
Henry and Ella (Sanford) McLaughlin. 
He was the husband of the late Tracey 
(Jones) McLaughlin, who passed away in 
the winter of 2023.
	 For the majority of his life, 
Gary worked labour jobs, from pipelines 
to mining, farming and constructing 
buildings; he was always happy to do the 
manual labour jobs that many people 
would shy away from. He spent a lot of 
time working underground in the potash 
mines of Cassidy Lake and Penobsquis 
New Brunswick, as well as Rocanville 
Saskatchewan. When he wasn’t working, 
he could often be found cutting wood, 
playing in the yard with his tractor, or 
at the family farm in Poodiac. Gary was 
what you would consider a jack of all 
trades, master of none.
	 Gary is survived and sadly 
missed by his son, Izaak and his wife 
Amy (McDade) McLaughlin of Havelock, 
his brothers David McLaughlin of 
Plumweseep, William McLaughlin, of 
Poodiac, Fred McLaughlin (Jane), of 
Sussex Corner, and his sisters Gloria 
Payne, of Sussex, and Marie  McLaughlin 
(Doug) of Waterford, as well as several 
nieces and nephews.
	 Gary is predeceased by 
his brother, Philip McLaughlin, his 
sisters Theresa Middleton and Eileen 
McLaughlin, brothers-in-law Frank 
Middleton and Frank Payne, sister-in-
law Jessie McLaughlin his nephew James 
Middleton as well as his father-in-law, 
Gary Jones.
	 The family would like to thank 
the doctors, nurses, and staff of the 
Trauma, 3400 and Coronary Care Units 
of the Moncton Hospital.
	 Arrangements have been 
entrusted to the care of the Salisbury 
Funeral home (506-372-4800). A 

	 Shirley Ann Burrill, 66 of Colpitts 
Settlement passed away Wednesday, 
August 7, 2024 at the Moncton Hospital.
Born in Moncton, she was a daughter 
of the late Wilfred and Joyce (Tucker) 
Croft. Shirley was a homemaker; she 
enjoyed baking and was a foodie. She 
loved time spent with her family, 
especially her grandchildren.
	 Shirley is survived and sadly 
missed by her husband Philip; daughters 
Joyce Babkirk (Josh) and Amanda 
LeBlanc (Jason); grandchildren Brady, 
Trinity, Imagen, Logan and a great 
grandbaby soon to arrive; sisters 
Evelyn Goguen (John) and Nancy Croft; 
brothers Bill Croft (Judy), Donald Croft 
(Trish) and James Croft (Kathy); several 
nieces and nephews and her extended 
family and friends. Besides her parents 
she was predeceased by her brother 
Edward Croft.
	 Arrangements have been 
entrusted to the care of Salisbury 
Funeral Home, 3350 Route 106 (506-
372-4800) with visiting Tuesday, August 
13 from 6 pm – 8 pm. The funeral was 
held in the chapel Wednesday, August 14 
at 3 pm with Rev. Bill Parks officiating. 
Interment in Pine Hill Cemetery.
	 Memorial donations to help 
the family with funeral expenses or to 
a charity of choice would be greatly 
appreciated.
	 www.keirsteads.ca

Gary McLaughlin
1962 - 2024

celebration of Gary’s life was held on 
Thursday, August 8th, 2024 at 11:00am 
with Pastor Jarvis Lepper officiating at 
the Salisbury Funeral Home. A private 
interment took place at Fair Haven 
Memorial Gardens.
	 If so desired, donations in Gary’s 
memory may be made to The Friends of 
the Moncton Hospital.
	 www.keirsteads.ca

Shirley Burrill
1947 - 2024

PANCAKE SUPPER
Saturday, Oct. 5, 2024
Havelock Memorial Hall

4:00pm - 6:00pm
ALL YOU CAN EAT

Pancakes, Beans & Sausage
(Tea, Coffee & Dessert included)

Adults - $15.00
Children - (6 - 10) - $8.00
Children 5 & under FREE 

HAVELOCK LIONS CLUB

MEMORIAL

Death takes the body
God takes the soul

Our mind holds the memories
Our heart keeps the love

Our faith lets us know 
we will meet again

Steven D.Marr
January 28, 1960 - October 31, 1994

Always in our hearts
and forever loved and missed.

      Michelle
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	 It is with great sadness that we 
announce the passing of Paul Briand, 
69, of Elgin on August 23, 2024, with his 
family by his side at his home.
	 Born in NeilsHarbour, Cape 
Breton on March 26, 1955, he was the 
son of Susan Briand (Rambeau) and the 
late Douglas Briand.
	 Paul is survived by his wife, 
Susan of 36 years; his four daughters: 
Julie Street, Candace Briand, Rebecca 
Sharp, Candice Collens and all of his 
grandchildren. Also survived by his 
brother, Philip Briand (Allison); sisters: 
Heather Briand Roy (Shawn), Wanda 
Briand, Vicky Pavlicic (Peter) as well as 
several nieces, nephews and cousins.
	 Paul loved life, his family and 
friends. From his teenage years, Paul 
had a passion for driving trucks, which 
led to a long career that took his all 
over North America. He was able to live 
out his passion. In his spare time, Paul 
loved to fish, hunt, four wheeling and 
tell tall tales about all his adventures. 
He lived his life on his own terms. He 
made a lot of good friends over the 
years and cherished each and every one 
of you.
	 The family would like to express 
a sincere thank you to Dr. Brown, staff 
of the Petitcodiac Medical Center, 
George Dumont Hospital, Moncton City 
Hospital, Palliative Care Doctors and 
Extra Mural Nurses with special thanks 
to Claudiane. Without all of you, Paul 
would not of been able to spend his 
final days at home.
	 Arrangements have been 
entrusted to the care of Salisbury 
Funeral Home, 506-372-4800 from 
where the family received relatives and 
friends in Celebration of Paul’s life on 
Wednesday, August 28th from 6:00pm – 
8:00pm.
	 If desired, donations made to 
the Canadian Cancer Society or a charity 
of donor’s choice would be appreciated 
by the family. 
	 Online condolences 
and donations may be made at  
www.keirsteads.ca

Lawrence Lymburner
1938-2024

	 It is with sadness the family 
announces the passing of Lawrence 
Lymburner, 86, of Steeves Settlement 
on August 28, 2024 at the Moncton 
Hospital. Born in Ontario, he was a son 
to the late Milan & Marguerite (Tice) 
Lymburner.
	 Lawrence is survived and sadly 
missed by his wife of 67 years, Kathleen 
(Lafave) Lymburner; his children: 
Greg Lymburner (Dayna), Vernon 
Lymburner (Diana), Ian Lymburner 
and Dawn Lymburner (Mohammed); 
his grandchildren: Alicen Thorne 
(Devin), Luke Lymburner (Laura), Jesse 
Lymburner (Andrea), DarrylleLymburner 
(Nicole), Kyle Lymburner, Miranda 
Lymburner and Brandon Lymburner; his 
great grandchildren: Alexis, Lauren, 
Blake, Hudson, Olyvia, Xavier, Silas, 
Henry, Madi, Allie and Hailey; his siblings: 
June Phillips, Francis Lymburner, Maxine 
Murphy, Craig Lymburner, Marlene 
Walsh, Ward Lymburner, Robin Jacobs as 
well as several nieces and nephews.
	 Besides his parents he was 
predeceased by his brothers-in-law, 
Gordon Phillips, Lyle Jacobs and Tom 
Lafave.
	 Arrangements have been 
entrusted to the care of Salisbury 
Funeral Home, 506-372-4800, from 
where visitation was held on Sunday, 
September 1st from 6:00pm -9:00pm. 
A Graveside Interment will be held 
on Monday, September 2nd from the 
Steeves Settlement Cemetery at 
11:00am.
	 If desired, donations made to 
the Heart & Stroke Foundation or to a 
charity of a donor’s choice would be 
appreciated by the family.
	 Online condolences 
and donations may be made at  
www.keirsteads.ca

	 Donald Alfred Crossman, 84, of 
Moncton and formerly Salisbury, passed 
peacefully in the early morning hours of 
September 6, 2024, he was called home 
to be with his Lord and reunited with 
his lifelong love and wife Jeanne.
	 Born in Moncton he was a son 
of the late Alex and Josephine (Mitton) 
Crossman. A plumber by trade, Don 
enjoyed hunting and fishing in his 

	 Donald Allen Bustin began life on 
a farm in Portage Vale, NB, and finished 
as a man who left an impact on the lives 
of many people. His unwavering love 
for God and others was evident in his 
relationships with his family, his work 
as a Chartered Professional Accountant, 
and his service to God.
	 On September 9, 2024, Don 
passed away peacefully at the Moncton 
Hospital surrounded by his loving family. 
Born on March 2, 1940 to the late Harry 
and Irene (Horsman) Bustin, he started 
down the path which culminated in him 
becoming a Chartered Accountant in 
1964. Over the next 54 years, he made a 
difference in the lives of many. He had a 
heart for people and their welfare, not 
just with their finances. Don served them 
with care and integrity. He appreciated 
not only his clients but his employees as 
well. Don’s faith in Christ was the source 
that guided and strengthened him each 
day. He had a passion for ministry in 
overseas countries. He and Peggy had 
wonderful experiences doing short term 
ministry in Kenya and Uganda, which 
blessed them tremendously. Don’s fun 
sense of humour made for exciting 
times at home, or really, wherever he 
went. His children and grandchildren 
remember well his love of ice cream and 
sweet treats. Don was never happier 
than when he was in Portage Vale with 
his tractor, his gardens, his honey bees 
and his many animal projects.

Paul Briand
1955 - 2024
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Donald Crossman, Sr.
1940 - 2024

younger days and playing music in 
several bluegrass bands. He loved to 
entertain people and the Lord used 
that talent to draw Him closer to him, 
empowering him to go down a path of 
service and provide comfort to many.
	 Survived and sadly missed by 
his sister Debbie Lane Hayward (Leroy), 
daughter Janet Carpenter (Jim), son 
Donald Jr. (Shonda), grandchildren 
Josh, Ashley, Jesse, Larissa and Kayla, 
and several great grandchildren.
	 He was predeceased by his wife 
Jeanne (Savoie) and his brothers Harry 
Crossman and Larry Crossman.
	 Arrangements have been 
entrusted to the care of Salisbury 
Funeral Home (506-372-4800) where the 
family received relatives and friends 
Tuesday September 10 from 6 to 8 p.m. 
A private family graveside service was 
held at Fair Haven Memorial Gardens.
	 If desired, donations made to 
the Heart and Stroke Foundation would 
be appreciated by the family. Online 
condolences and donations may be 
made at www.keirsteads.ca

Donald Bustin
1940 - 2024

He is survived by his wife of 63 years, 
Peggy (MacArthur) Bustin; his three 
sons Graham (Becky) Bustin, Dennis 
(Diane) Bustin, Darrell (Laura Lee) 
Bustin, and daughter Joy (Mark) Coffin; 
grandchildren Cody (Victoria) Bustin, 
Skylar Bustin, Paige (Robert) Curtsinger, 
Jay (Alyssa) Bustin, Abigail Bustin, 
Bronwyn Bustin, Caleb (Aynsley) Bustin, 
Holly Coffin and Max Coffin. He was also 
the proud great-grandfather of Noah, 
Elizabeth, Charles and Catherine Bustin; 
Chloe, Robert and Riley Curtsinger; and 
Emma Bustin. He is also survived by his 
sister Louise (Rev. Dean) MacDonald, as 
well as special nieces and nephews. Don 
was predeceased by his parents and his 
sister Lois Bustin.
	 Arrangements have been 
entrusted to Salisbury Funeral Home. 
The Celebration of Life for Don was held 
at Highfield Baptist Church, Moncton, on 
September 14, 2024 at 11:00 am. In lieu 
of flowers, donations in his memory can 
be made to Canadian Baptist Ministries 
(CBM), Crandall University, and The 
Gideons (ShareWord Global). Thank 
you to Dr. Jason MacDonald and Dr. 
John McCrea and the staff of 3600 and 
5200 at the Moncton Hospital for the 
compassionate care given to Don.
	 Online condolences at  
www.keirsteads.ca
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	 It is with sadness the family 
announces the passing of Cheryl Wylie, 
71, of Petitcodiac on September 3, 
2024 surrounded by her family. Born in 
Petitcodiac, she was a daughter to the 
late Lorne & Lula May (Parsons) Surrett.
	 Cheryl is survived and sadly 
missed by her spouse, Peter Oates; 
her children, Kim Downey (Alex) of 
Ontario and Adam Wylie of Ontario; her 
grandchildren: Cameron, Ryan, Emily, 
Isabella, Brooklyn and Julia; her siblings: 
Larry Surrett (Sheila), David Surrett and 
Harold Surrett (Della) as well as several 
nieces and nephews.
	 Besides her parents, Cheryl was 
predeceased by her son, Mark Wylie; her 
siblings: Mary, Carolyn, Garda, Clifford 
and Allan.
	 Arrangements have been 
entrusted to the care of Salisbury 
Funeral Home, 506-372-4800. All 
arrangements at this time are being 
held privately.
	 If desired, donations made to 
the Cancer Society would be appreciated 
by the family. Online condolences 
and donations may be made at  
www.keirsteads.ca

Cheryl Wylie
1953 - 2024
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	 It is with heavy hearts we 
announce the passing of Megan Rebecca 
Kelly, surrounded by her family, at the 
Albert House Hospice on Thursday, 
September 12, 2024.
	 Born March 8th, 1988, she is 
lovingly remembered by her parents Dan 
and Lenora Kelly; fiancé Ryan McTavish; 
sister Amanda Kelly; cherished nephew 
and niece Jack and Mya and several 
aunts, uncles and cousins.
	 Megan obtained her BN at 
UNB with honours, working in St. John 
Orthopedics and Foothills ICU in Calgary 
for twelve years. Megan loved her work 
and fellow colleagues.
	 Megan had an adventurous 
spirit and her passion was travel, always 
planning the next trip. She volunteered 
with the Animal Rescue in Calgary and 
coached youth volleyball. Her kindness 
and thoughtfulness of others will not be 
forgotten.
	 Megan’s family and friends were 
the foundation of her life. She will be 
missed and treasured forever.
	 She was a special fur Mom to 
Cheddar.
	 Special thanks to all who cared 
for Megan and to the wonderful staff at 
Albert House for their compassion and 
loving care.
	 A Celebration of Megan’s Life 
was held at the Salisbury Funeral 
Home, 3350 Route 106 (506)372-4800 
on Monday, September 16 from 6 pm – 
8 pm. A private graveside service was 
held at the Loyalist Cemetery.
	 In lieu of flowers, donations in 
memory of Megan to the Albert House 
Hospice, Loyalist Cemetery or charity 
of choice would be appreciated by the 
family.
	 Online donations and 
condolences at www.keirsteads.ca

Megan Kelly
1988 - 2024

CHURCH SERVICES

Petitcodiac Baptist Church

Sunday Morning Service •	  
	 @ 10:30 am (Nursery is available)

Sunday School JAM •	  
	 Sundays @ 10:30 am (K – Gr. 5)

Pickleball -•	 				  
	 Mondays @ 7:00pm

Discovery Kids •	  
	 Thursdays @ 6:30 pm (K – Gr.5)

Petty Puppeteers •	  
	 Tuesdays @ 6:15 pm

Youth BLAST •	  
	 Tuesdays @ 7:30 pm (Gr. 6 – 12)

KD Lunch •	
	 Wednesdays @ Noon (Gr. 9 - 12)

Everyone is welcome. 
For more information call 756-2295, 

visit our webpage  
http://www.petitcodiacbaptist.ca 

or visit our Facebook page.
Pastors:  

David Woodworth (Sr. Pastor), 
Mackenzie Hiltz

Salisbury Baptist Church
3128 Main St, Salisbury, NB

Sunday Morning Worship 
Service is at 10:30

Please Like us on Facebook to find out 
more information on activities, and 
Youth Services!

St. Andrew's Anglican Church
62 Church St, Petitcodiac
Sunday Morning Worships

Service at 9:00am
Wednesdays - Youth group 

(ages 9-14) from 7 - 8:30pm

CHURCH SERVICES

First Elgin Baptist Church
21 River Road, Elgin

Sunday Worship Service 10:00am
Nursery & Kingdom Kids Available 

Jr. Youth - Wednesday 6:00pm
Sr. Youth - Tuesday 7:00pm

Prayer meeting - Wednesday 7:30pm

Everyone Welcome

First North River Baptist Church
573 Blakney Road, Fawcett Hill

Morning Worship Service 
Sunday 10:30am

All Welcome
Pastor Reg Thomas

Youth Group – Thursday 6:30pm

For more information 756-8580

Salisbury United 
Pentecostal Church

2807 Fredericton Road, Salisbury NB

Service at 10:30am Sunday
Bible study, Tuesday night at 7pm
Join us for a great Bible teacher!

Canaan United Pentecostal Church
7661 Hwy 112 Hunters Home, NB

Sunday at 2:30pm
Pastor David Poirier

All are Welcome!

Petitcodiac Mennonite Church
Worship Service 11:00 am.

Church Hill United Church 
159th Anniversary Service

will be held on
August 18th at 2:30 P.M.

Speaker - Rev. Stephen Brown
Music by Wanda Moore

Eveyone Welcome!

Salisbury United Church
76 Smith Street, Salisbury

Service at 10am
All Welcome!

New Canaan Baptist Church
6145 Route 112 - New Canaan, NB
Morning services at 11:00 am each 

Sunday morning

Havelock Baptist Church
2046 Route 885

Morning Worship at 11am
ALL WELCOME!

Cornerstone Community Church
530 River Glade Road
Wheaton Settlement

Sunday morning service @ 11 am
Come out and join us.

Second North River Baptist Church
3327 Route 112

Sunday School: grade 1 - adult: 9:45am
Morning service 11 AM
Pastor Doug Howatt
Everyone Welcome!

New Hope Community Church
"from Strangers to Friends to Family"

47529 Homestead Road
Sundays

	 - NewHopeKids - 11am
	 - Worship 11am

Like and watch us on Facebook!
(506) 878-1085 newhope.nb@gmail.com

Centerpoint Wesleyan Church
1988 Rte 885 Havelock

Morning Worship Service
Sunday 10:30am

All Welcome!
Pastor Glen McVicar - 750 0050

Kids Club - Tuesday 6:15pm
Youth Group - Thursday 6:30pm

For more information call
Aaron McVicar - 750 3301

"Taste and see"
	 Psalms 34:8 “Taste and see that 
the LORD is good; blessed is the one 
who takes refuge in him.”
	 If you know me, you know I 
am a car guy. I enjoy them and enjoy 
driving them. I have met people who 
have read a lot about cars. They can 
quote you horsepower ratings and 0-60 
times for all kinds of cars. And that is 
fine, but it isn’t me. I like to experience 
them and drive them. That goes with 
a lot of things in life. You can tell me 
that you cook an awesome steak, and 
you can describe all the preparation you 
put into that awesome steak, but until 
I have tasted it, it is just knowledge. A 
bunch of facts. But once it is tasted, it 
becomes real.
	 Christianity can be the same 
thing. We can have lots of facts and 
knowledge but have not “tasted” God. 
Having the facts can even make us quite 
comfortable and make us feel secure. 
But does it give us life?
	 An unplowed field is stable 
and unchanging. It just sits there, 
producing nothing but alders. It may 
have knowledge of a fruitful past, but 
no experience in the present. But, when 
the farmer takes the plow and works 
the field and plants a crop, the ground 
produces a harvest of food for man and 
animal. It becomes alive and supplies 
a source of life. It can experience life 
abundantly and give it to others.
	 A car parked in a garage may be 
fine to look at, but doesn’t really show 
it’s potential until it is driven. Then, in 
my “Car guy brain”, it comes alive, and 
it shares its “life” with the driver.
	 Don’t be content with just 
knowing the facts about Jesus Christ 
and His Gospel. He didn’t come to earth 
to die and rise again so you could know 
facts. John 10:10 says “The thief comes 
only to steal and kill and destroy; I have 
come that they may have life, and have 
it to the full.”. He came so that you can 
experience Him and have the Joy that 
comes from a elationship with Him. He
doesn’t want to just “Sit in the garage”. 
He wants to show you what He is like 
and share His life with you.
	 Don’t be content with just 
knowledge. Step up and “Plow the 
field” or “Start the car” and experience 
the One who Loves you more than even 
angels can understand.

Dave McPherson
Pastor of New Canaan Baptist

Church, 6145 Route 112.
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From the Desk of Your MLA

Ross Wetmore, Gagetown - Petitcodiac

Salisbury Lions BINGO
Bingos every Tuesday! 

Doors open at 6 pm and games start 
at 7 pm. Cash only.

Entry Fees:
9 Face entry - $15.00
6 Face entry - $13.00

Other sheets-prices vary by game type 
Canteen available with snacks, drinks, & hot dogs

Would you like to become a Lion? Interested 
in joining the worlds largest service 
organization and contributing to making the 
Salisbury area a better place to live? email 
us for information on how to become a Lion!  
lionsclubsalisburynb@gmail.com or call/text 
506-889-4663. Follow Facebook for updates! 

SALISBURY LION’S CLUB
Our Lions at the River Glade 

Speedway 60th Anniversary Races

 

Our Lions volunteered and worked 
the Canteen during the River Glade 
Speedway 60th Anniversary Races. 
The Lions were proud to help out at 
this event and seeing so many old 
friends returning to the raceway.

Lions Club Monthly Breakfasts: Where Friends and Family Gather

Our Lions Community Day Breakfast is more than just a breakfast, and 
a monthly gathering of friends and family, every third Saturday of each 
month. If your new to the community it is a great way to meet your 
neighbors, have a great meal and share a few laughs at the same time. 

Meet the Teachers 
Back to School Event 

at SES

Our Lions Serve the 
Salisbury community and 
on Thursday September 
12th the Lions provided 
a BBQ for the meet 
the teacher night at 
Salisbury Elementary 
School where they 
Barbequed over 200 hot 
dogs and as always loved 
helping with community 
events such as this. We 
wonder just how many 
Hotdogs the Lions have 
Barbequed in Salisbury 
over the last 70 Years? 

Lions Club Bingo Jackpot Winner 

On August 20th, 2024, Donna Colpitts was the 
winner of the Jackpot at the Lions Clubs weekly 
Tuesday night Bingos. Donna won $3,750.00 and 
a huge congratulations to her and all that come 
out to the Bingos with proceeds from these 
nights going back into the community helping 
Lions Serve. Pictured above is Donna Colpitts 
and Lion Rob Campbell 

You probably have seen Salisbury Regional School Cougars Basketball players volunteering 
alongside our Lions at various events in the community over the last six months such as 
at a recent RGMX event at the Lions Club Canteen where Libby Lewis and Josie Friars 
volunteered alongside our Lions. This is part of a partnership between the Lions and 

Salisbury Regional Basketball Cougars Volunteering alongside our Lions. 

SALISBURY LIONS CLUB

Pancake & Sausage Breakfast,
Salisbury Lions Club

63 Peter Street, Salisbury
3rd Saturday of every month!

Saturday, October 19th - 7:00 am TO 10:00 am

Breakfast Includes:
Pancakes, Sausages, Maple Syrup, Sweets, Coffee, Tea & Juice

In Support of Lions Community Projects
Cost:

Children under 6 are free
Children 6 – 10 are $5.00

All others $10.00
Cash, debit, and credit accepted

Take out is available
Each month a local organization 

volunteers with serving and clean up.

 New Brunswick Lions Clubs are very 
proud to announce our monthly 
online 50/50 fundraiser. Select 

Salisbury Lions Club when playing  

Monthly Online 50/50 Raffle

Use the QR code or vist
https://www.rafflebox.ca/raffle/nblions

the Sr Men’s and Women’s Basketball teams 
where the players are working alongside our 
Lions as a thankyou for the Lions contribution 
in purchasing equipment. It has been so fun 
having these youth volunteer and encouraging 
to see their hard work and commitment to our 
community. The Lions are proud to mentor 
Tomorrows Leaders Today while at the same time 
learning from our youth.  If you see one of our 
youth at a Lions event volunteering, tell them 
how much you appreciate them giving back to 
the community. It is important to celebrate our 
youth and provide them opportunities to shine. 
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Sudoku (page 9) Answers

5 2 3
1 8 7

4 6 9
9 4 8
6 3 2

7 5 1
7 6 1
4 5 9

8 3 2

3 9 2
8 7 4

6 5 1
5 8 4
1 2 6

3 7 9
6 1 7
3 9 5

2 4 8

9 1 8
7 4 6

2 3 5
2 6 3
8 9 5

4 1 7
5 7 4
1 2 3

9 8 6

Eastern Container Services
Low Cost Self Storage

Commercial Storage
Residential Storage

Phone: 506-850-3059

360 Rte 10, Richibucto Rd, Fredericton, NB
Phone: 506-458-9322

One stop shop for:
-Trailer Parts / Service / MVI (Trailer & Vehicle) / Tire Change Overs

- All Light Mechanical Work 
- Self Storage / Heated Storage / Outdoor Storage
- Trailer Sales / Clean Energy Waste Oil Furnaces

Motorsports Schedules

New Brunswick
Petty International Raceway

River Glade, NB
Saturday, October 5th @ 2pm - MPST 

150, *Sportsman 75, MLOL, Mini 
Stock, Bandolero, Women on Wheels

www.pettyraceway.com

Miramichi Dragway Park
Napan, NB

October 2 & 3  - Final Points Meet
October 9 & 10 - Battle of the 

Corporations 

Speedway Miramichi
Miramichi, NB

Saturday, October 4 @ 7pm Stock 
Car Racing - Classes: Bomber, Mini 
Stock, Street Stock 

Sunday, October 5 @ 2pm Stock 
Car Racing & Demolition - Classes: 
Bomber, Modified, Street Stock & 
Demolition 

Saturday, October 26 @ 2pm Stockcar 
Racing & Demolition

www.speedwaymiramichi.com

Centre for Speed
Grand-Barachois, NB

25TH Annual Atlantic Stock Car 
Championship - October 11-14 - 
Pro Stock 150, Sportsman 100, Little 
Guys 100, Streets 75, Bomber 75, 
Mini 50, AOW 35, PLUS BURNOUTS

Maritime Classic 
Car Events

New Brunswick
October 6 - Rhys Run, Moncton

Nova Scotia
October 5 - Any Old Iron Spring 

Swap Meet, Dartmouth
October 6 - Rally in Musquodoboit 

Valley Car show, Middle 
Musquodoboit

Codiac Classics Car Club
	 Our Regular October meeting will be held on 
THURSDAY, OCTOBER 24 AT 7pm at the Petitcodiac 
Legion
	 Our November meeting is scheduled for 

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 28 - our Christmas Party. There will be a short meeting 
at 6pm...more information to follow
	 For the New Year of 2025, our first meeting will be THURSDAY MARCH 
27, at 7 pm at the Petitcodiac Legion
	 For more information, please contact Robert Dunham at 506.871.9485

3537 Rte 106, Salisbury, NB

372-4755
Cell: 381-1100

• 24 Hour towing
• Wrecker & Flatbed Service
• Secure Compound
• Excavating • Backhoe
• Dozer •Top Soil •Shale
• Snow Removal
• Septic Systems
• Now Pumping Septics

Trent Blakney
Towing & Excavating 

SERVICES 

Nova Scotia 
Riverside International 

Speedway
James River, NS

Saturday, October 12 @ 2pm - 

Champions will be Crowned

Bud's Speedway
1162 Grand Lake Road, Sydney, NS

October 18 & 19 - Caper Memorial 

- Sportsman, Street Stock, Hot rod 

Classics, Mini Stock, V6 Thunder, 

4-cyl, Hobby Stock & Bandolero

	 During the Regular Council 
Meeting on September 9, 2024, Salisbury 
Town Council unanimously passed third 
reading of amendments to municipal 
by-laws to redesignate a parcel of land, 
being parcel bearing PID 00816140 (off 
of Dundee Drive), from Residential to 
Village Centre. The intent of this re-
zoning was to permit up to 34 units 
(rental apartments) in five (5) multi-
unit buildings, subject to conditions. 
Throughout the process, the proposed 
amendments passed unanimously by 
Council and previously at the Southeast 
Planning Review and Adjustment 
Committee (PRAC) at each phase of the 
process. Amendments of this nature 
entail a rigorous public process, which 
was undertaken and garnered both public 
support and opposition. On the evening 
of September 9, Council also discussed a 
petition received by over 80 neighbours 
in the immediate vicinity opposing the 
re-zoning. Council appreciates the input 

from all residents who weighed into 
the process which is indicative of the 
engagement of our residents and of the 
importance of the democratic process 
that provides opportunity for this public 
input. In light of some concerns raised in 
the petition, the Town felt it important 
to issue additional information regarding 
the decision. With third reading having 
been passed unanimously, a detailed 
statement was issued by Mayor Robert 
Campbell on behalf of Town Council. 
It is available on the Town’s website, 
www.salisburynb.ca, under the News 
and Updates/News section: https://
salisburynb.ca/statement-regarding-
rezoning-of-pid-00816140/. In addition 
to this public statement, the recording 
of the meeting of September 9, 2024, is 
also available for viewing on the Town's 
website under the Municipal Office/
Your Council/Council Meetings Section: 
https://salisburynb.ca/municipal-
office/council-meetings/.

Statement regarding rezoning of PID 00816140
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Salisbury Happenings
	 It was in 1980 that Terry Fox 
ran his Marathon of Hope to raise 
money for cancer research. Forty-
four years later, his legacy continues 
with the annual Terry Fox Run held in 
communities all across Canada. The 
Salisbury Department of Recreation 
and Wellness held its Terry Fox Run on 
Sunday, Sept. 15, raising $187.50 in on-
site donations and another $815 online 
through https://terryfox.org/ways-to-
give/. Meantime, Salisbury Elementary 
School and Salisbury Regional School 
held their Terry Fox events on Tuesday, 

Salisbury Terry Fox Run Events Raise $1,200
Sept. 17, raising another $200 toward 
the Salisbury effort.

Get ready for a weekend of family fun at the Town of Salisbury's 
First Annual Harvest Festival! Here's what you can expect:

Friday, October 18:  Get $2 off admission to the Green Pig Country Market's 
Corn Maze if you bring a donation to Helping Hands Food Bank!

Saturday, October 19:  From 1:00 PM – 4:00 PM, enjoy the afternoon at 
Highland Park with live music, BBQ, corn boil, hay rides, games, and more!

Sunday, October 20th:  Come take a spooky stroll at the annual Pumpkin Walk 
(costumes encouraged!) with a special Salisbury 250 twist this year! Then end 
the weekend by enjoying a Fireworks show! *postponed from Community Days*

Hope to see you there!

Thank You!
With the Summer coming to an end, 
the Town of Salisbury would like to 
thank our terrific Summer employees 

for their hard work. Great job!

Trail Vandalism Under 
Investigation

	 On September 7 in Salisbury, 
the baseball fields, bike park, and trail 
undergoing construction experienced 
significant damage as a result of theft 
and vandalism. This type of intentional 
behaviour is not representative of our 
community, and the Town is extremely 
disappointed that it has occurred. We 
are appreciative of the assistance of 
the RCMP who are continuing their 
investigation. Anyone with information 
should contact the RCMP by phoning 
506-387-2222. Where this is an ongoing 
investigation, the Town is unable to 
speak to this matter further. Despite the 
damages, the contractor has continued 
work on the trail. As a reminder, any 
construction zone, including trails 
under construction, remain off-limit for 
residents regardless of investigations 
into damages.

	 In 1774, the first permanent 
settlers of the Salisbury area arrived 
from Yorkshire, England. Since that time, 
there have been many developments 
in the area, including the formation of 
the Local Improvement District prior 
to the incorporation of the Village of 
Salisbury. Most recently, following Local 
Governance Reform in New Brunswick, 
Salisbury became incorporated as a 
Town in January 2023. The first local 
government for the Salisbury area 
emerged in 1947 out of a need for a 
sewer system and streetlights. In a 
meeting held on May 14, 1947, elected 

money through taxes for installation 
and upkeep of 50 streetlights. A 
second meeting that year (December 
12) was organized to tackle the sewer 
system. The first Council of the Village 
of Salisbury was formed in 1967 with 
Trueman Wilson as Mayor. He was joined 

Salisbury 250 Focused on Local Government in September

continued on next page

c o m m i s s i o n e r s 
(Stewart Lewis, 
Earle Smith, and 
W. Marquis) met 
in a school room 
above the bank and 
decided to raise 
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	 Family members may want 
to help their loved ones in financial 
distress, but may not be able to do 
so because of their own financial 
constraints. Rest assured that 211 
Service Navigators are there to give 
information on options for financial 
assistance for people in desperate 
circumstances. 
	 A 211 Service Navigator took 
a call from a mother who stated that 
her daughter, who was in her late 
teens, was pregnant. She continued 
to explain that her daughter did not 
have any income of her own and 
would need financial support and 
vitamin supplements throughout 
her pregnancy. She also mentioned 
that, unfortunately, she could not 
help her daughter herself in terms of 
finances. 

	 The Service Navigator 
listened to the caller and assured 
her that there was help available for 
her daughter. She probed for more 
details and clarified the situation 
with the caller to make sure that 
she thoroughly understood what the 
daughter would need. She made 
referrals for both income assistance 
and help to acquire the needed 
vitamin supplements. 
	 The caller wrote down the 
information and repeated it to the 
Service Navigator.  The Service 
Navigator also encouraged the caller 
to have her daughter contact 211 
herself for more assistance during 
the prenatal period and after the 
baby was born. The caller said she 
would let her daughter know about 
the referrals and also about the 211 
service. 
	 Next time you’re not quite 
sure where to access the help that 
you need, remember that Help Starts 
Here with 211. Our information and 
referral service is free, confidential, 
and available 24/7 in over 150 
languages. 

211 caller testimonial

Fitness, Yoga, & Pickleball Schedule
September 9, 2024 to May 30, 2025

Monday Fitness
Instructor: Anne-Marie

Drop in fee: $2

Yoga
Instructor: Andrew

Drop in fee: $5

Chair Zumba & Chair Fitness
Instructor: Denise
Drop in fee: FREE!

Friday Fitness
Instructor: Denise

Drop in fee: $2

Pickleball
Drop in fee: $2

Punch passes available at 
the Town Office (56 Douglas St.)
recreation@salisburynb.ca

SBC = Salisbury Baptist Church
SJCC = St. Jude's Catholic Church

continued from previous page
by two Councillors (Boyd Price and 
Nelson Alward) and the Clerk (Evelyn 
Smith). The council expanded in 1974 
to include four Councillors (Nelson 
Alward, Conrad Bleakney, Stirling 
Constantine, and William Goggin), in 
addition to the mayor (Ross Bleakney) 
and the clerk (Ida MacWilliam). Today, 
Town Council is made up of the Mayor 
(Rob Campbell), Deputy Mayor (Jason 
Gallant), Councillors of Ward 1 (John-
Wiebe Dykstra), Ward 2 (Phyllis 
Bannister), Ward 3 (Sarah Colwell, 
Stephanie Thorne, Nathan O’Blenis) and 
Ward 4 (Joe D’Ettore), in addition to the 
Clerk and Chief Administrative Officer. 
In addition to Council, Town staff work 
hard at providing and maintaining a 
positive atmosphere for residents in the 
community from day-to-day. Municipal 
staff currently consists of 10 full-time 
staff members, 1 full-time contract, 
and 1 seasonal worker. Staff is divided 
into four departments: Administration, 
Department of Infrastructure and Public 
Works, Department of Recreation and 
Wellness, and Protective Services.
	 To learn more about Council 
and Town initiatives, including updates 
on major projects, visit our website at 
www.salisburynb.ca.

Garbage – Fall Special Pick-Ups 
(roadside)

Upcoming bulk garbage collections 
throughout the Town of Salisbury region:
Wednesday, October 16: Steeves 

Mountain, Allison, Boundary Creek 
Thursday, October 17: Lewis Mountain, 

Monteagle, Second North River, 
Wheaton Settlement

Friday, October 18: River Glade, The 
Glades, Salisbury West 

Tuesday, October 29: Upper Coverdale
Thursday, October 31: Colpitts 

Settlement, Little River

Any items residents wish to have 
picked up must be placed at 

roadside. Please be sure to have 
items at the curb early, as pick-up 

can commence anytime after 5:00am. 
***THIS ALSO APPLIES TO REGULAR 

COLLECTION DAYS***
a Appliances/Furniture,
a Lumber and yard waste must be 
bundled and tied in 4ft. lengths,
a Tires (Limit of 2 per household),
r NOT ACCEPTED - Batteries, paint 
products, chemicals, propane tanks, 
and other hazardous materials.
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Paw Patrol Fruit Snacks

$2.50
30 pk

$2.00
bottle

$2.50

12" Wreath Hanger10lb Bag of new Russet Potatoes

Great Canadian Dollar Stores Selection may vary by store. While supplies last!

Every Child Matters T-Shirt Room Dehumidifiers

Lysol Disinfecting Wipes

Halloween Chips and Cheesesticks

$10.00

Fall Wreath

 $7.50 $2.00-400ml
$3.74-800ml

$8.00
24 pk

2L Pepsi Products

506-215-6791

Salisbury Public Library
Here’s what’s happening at Salisbury Public Library in October!

Tuesdays from 10:00 AM - 11:30 AM – 
Salisbury Playgroup (in partnership 
with Early Childhood Family Resource 
Centre)

Thursdays at 10:30 AM – Storytime for 
kids

Fridays at 10:30 AM – Knit, Crochet and 
Crafting Circle for Adults

Wednesday, October 9 at 6:15 PM – Adult 
Book Club

Saturday, October 12 at 10:30 AM – 
Puppet Show for Kids

Wednesday, October 16 at 6:15 PM – 
PJ Storytime (Come dressed in your 
favorite PJs and listen to a story)

Saturday, October 19 at 10:30 AM – 
LEGO® Free Play

Wednesday, October 23 at 6:15 PM – 

Adult Craft (Registration required)

Saturday, October 26 at 10:30 AM – 

Crafty Kids (Come make a craft at the 

library!)

These programs are offered free of 

charge. For more information, call 

the library at 506-372-3240 or email 

BiblioSalisburyLib@gnb.ca.

Library Open Hours:
Tuesdays, Thursdays, Fridays, Saturdays – 10am-12pm and 1-5pm

Wednesdays -- 1-5pm and 6-8pm
The library is located at 3215 Main Street in Salisbury.

$7.50


